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these great truths, 1 learned to admire and reverence the steadiness and singlenes
ofceye which eh>iracterized your seceding predecessors. îtwvas through their vigil.
ance and zeal that, during a period of deciining darkness, the pure oil of evan-
gelical truth buriied brightly in their candlesticks, wbiie the lamp of the saleo
Church emitted a faiîît and flickering light, whichi w'as aimost extinguished by the
carbonie acid of indiffererice, hietcrodoxy, and infidelity. One great object which
1 alvays had at iîeart ivas to restore unity, te prevent or heai breaches, in Scot-
iand's ecciesiastical Zion. As long as the Presbyterians of Scotland persist in
remaining spiit Up into, sects and sections, denominational considerations will
sadiy interferc with the interest wliich tliey ouglit to take in the success of each
other's exertions on behaîf of the cominon cause, and in the service of their cern-
mon Mlaster. Permit nie, in the naine of mny brethren, as weii as in My own,
to tender our respcctful acknowiedgyments for the cordial welceîne with which we
bave this day been greeted, and for the satisfaction with which we have witnessed
the entire tenor of your proceedingrs. Iii tie case of communions between whicb
there is a radical and irreconcileable difference in regard te ecclesiastical polity
(as, for instance, between ourselves and our Episcopal fellow-Christians), ail at-
ternpts te, bring about an incorporating union mnust, se far as 1 con judge, prove
abortive. But that brethren, who are flot kept asunder by any such prelirninary
obstacles, should remnain in a state of separation, appears to me (1 must confess) a
sin) a scandai, and a sbame. 1 bave, however, (aithougli niost reluctantly,) re-
nonnced ail hope of being permit ted to witiiess the accomplishment of a scheme
which, froni beiievoliît, or at ail events, disinterested motives, I have labored so
assiduously, but s0 vaîniy, to bring to a successful issue. So far as 1 amn persen-
aliy coneerned, ' the timie is short' -1My advanced period of life, and often infirmi-
ties, remind nie that 1 must flot hope to wiitness any event which ' delayeth its
comîng.' 1 can oniy coutemplate, witli mingied emotions of sadness and satisfac-
tion, the genius of Presbyterîan union, nit Nwhose shrine I have so long been a
ardent votary, and exclain, like the âged patriet of the great German dramatist-

Botter titues WilI corne-
But I umyself ihtal1 thon bave ceas'd to be--
Receive my boinage now.'

It is truly refreshing to augur, froin. the occurrence of snch assemblages as this,
the eventu2al dawning of aL brigliter daty. We dIo well to, take heed, in the nîean-
time, to snch encouragiug developmcents of lighit, and confidence, and love. Iarn
sure that ail my brother Free Churcli eiders ivili concur iviti me in requesting
that we may bc permiitted to provîde ourseives with'1 returu tickets' on the present
occasion, in order that, if spared to sec another atiniversary of this social Meai,
wve may again solicit tic priviiege, and enjoy the liappiness of being present. 1
cannot too strougly express the sentimenîts of clevotedness and admiration, which
bind me with cords of affection to youir tinie-honoured, and zealous, and exemplary
communion. You dIo itot. nuiniber iii you r ranks (and perhaps you are as weil with-
out them) any largeý numiber oft. Uc genitry or nobles ot the land ; but you include
witbin your pale a large andi influentiai proportion of the mniddling classes, whom
1 have ever regardcd as mainly constitutirig the basis and the bulwark of our na-
tional freedomi and otîr national virtue ; atnd I deeni it a high honour te have beeîî
this day assotiated wilii s0 nany of i-y esteexned and excellent couintrynien, Who
are se ;vell ent iticd to hc designatcd as the sait of the earth, and Wvho, in their
respective spheres anîd localities, are exhibiting bright and consistent mnodels of
Scotland's piety, and of Scotinnd's patrintisri.-of Scotland's wisdom and of Scot-
land's worth."

11IND0O A11OMiNATIONS.

"A Missionary' wvites to the Tirnes as follows:1 "There are thousands of rny
coantrymen wlio ligar of Ghat murders, and other horrors of India, but few realise
them. Let me just give them an ides of the reality. At present I amn residing
near the Hoeoghly, not far frorn Calcutta, aimd scenes like the foiiowimg constantiy
occur under our windows. For exarnpie, abouit xnidnight we hear the noise of a
number cf natives going down to the.river, there is a pause, then a slight mutter-


